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Times For Our Events: 

 
General Meetings:  

3rd Thursday of each month. 
Club opens at 6:00 pm 
Pot Luck at 6:45 pm 
Meeting at 7:15 pm 

 
Board Meetings 

Tuesday before General Meeting 
Starting at 6:00 pm 

 
BBQ’s & KCYC  Events  
Club opens at 6:00 pm  

 
Friday Night 

  Open from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm 
 

**** 
 
REMEMBER - - - Our Club takes 
VISA and MasterCard for payment on 
anything over $10.00. 

Calendar of Events 

�
�
�

SEPTEMBER  2012 

Please send all  future messages 
regarding the newsletter and 
calendar to:   
kingstoncoveyachtclub@yahoo.c
om .   
 
Articles should be turned in no 
later than the 26th of each month. 
Any thing turned in later may not  
be in the newsletter. 

 
 

Commodore’s Report  
 
Greeting members, 
 
This last month has not had a lot of activity at the club except for Friday night 
at the bar. A lot of our members have been busy with family and friends 
enjoying what all summer has to offer. I know there was a bunch of boaters 
whom had the opportunity to venture up to the San Juan Islands as well as 
many other areas around the sound. A few members have yet to return but no 
need to send for help as it sounds like their having a awesome time!! PC Jim 
Simpson and myself decided to check out Seafair with the Blue Angels 
showing another stellar air show that was amazing. Besides all the traffic and 
chaos on Lake Washington during a Seafair air show the excitement makes it 
worth it. 
 
The club is looking good financially as mostly all dues have been paid and we 
have had a bit of rental income this summer.  
 
I would like to personally thank Tom Chambers for volunteering his time 
(again) to stain the banister outside the clubhouse. It may look wet still but it 
really is dry! Great Job! 
 
I would like to announce to all that if you are interested in hosting a BBQ, 
dance, or whatever kind of party you can think of that will bring our members 
together for some fun, to feel free to contact any board member and we will 
assist you in making it a success. 
 
It is getting close to that time of year where us board members terms are 
coming to an end. I have had an outstanding board to work with this year and 
would like to roll this momentum into the next year with a new board. Being a 
club officer is a great way to get to know people as well as making a difference 
in your club. If you meet the requirements to fulfill the duties of a officer or 
trustee and are interested in a position please contact the chairman of the 
nominating PC Bobby Lee or myself  before September 14th. 
Below is a excerpt of  some of the bylaws that our club follows. For the 
complete bylaws you can find them on our website: www.kcyc.org 
    
 1. The officers of the Club shall be a Commodore, a Vice Commodore, 
a Rear Commodore, a Fleet Captain, a Secretary and a Treasurer. The first four 
shall be Flag Officers. Flag Officers are required to be boaters and to have 
maintained membership in good standing for not less than two years prior to 
his/her election to office.  



Commodore’s Report (continued page 2) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2. The Trustees of this Club shall be the Officers, the immediate Past Commodore and two Trustees elected from 
the membership, all shall be known as the Board of Trustees, or the Board, or the Trustees.  
 
 3. Election of Officers and Trustees:  
 
 A. The Officers shall be elected at the September Annual meeting of the Club, for a period of one year, 
and shall be installed at the October meeting.  
            B. The second and third Trustees shall be elected alternate years, each to serve for a two year period.  
 C. After the presentation of nominees by the Nominating Committee, nominations may be made from the 
floor. If more than one name is presented for an office, election will be by written ballot.      
            D. A pleasure craft owner, for the purpose of holding flag office in this Club, is defined as a person who 
owns a pleasure craft or participates in a recognized commercial time share boat ownership program. For the 
purpose of this article, a pleasure craft is described as any vessel, used for pleasure that can be safely operated on 
the open waters of Puget Sound. Such pleasure craft owners shall be entitled to have such pleasure craft enrolled 
in the Club Squadron and fly the Club burgee.  
 
 4. Duties of Officer:  
 
 A. The Commodore shall be the chief executive officer of the Corporation and shall preside at all 
meeting of the Trustees. The Commodore shall have general and active management of the organization, and 
shall see that all orders or resolutions of the Trustees are carried out.  
 B. The Vice Commodore shall assist the Commodore in the discharge of the Commodore’s duties, and in 
the event of the Commodore’s absence or disability shall officiate in the Commodore’s stead. The Vice 
Commodore shall be responsible for the real property and building.  
 C. The Rear Commodore shall assist the Commodore and the Vice Commodore and, in the absence of 
the Vice Commodore, shall assume the Vice Commodore duties. The Rear Commodore shall chair the Bar 
Committee, oversee its operation and make the Bar reports to the Board.  
 D. The Fleet Captain shall maintain an enrollment log of ownership of all vessels in the Club also known 
as the Club Squadron. The Fleet Captain shall organize all club boating activities, have authority to establish a 
Cruise Committee and will be responsible for the Fleet Captain’s Fund.  
 E. The Secretary shall keep a record of all Club proceedings and those of the Board of Trustees, and keep 
a roster of the members. The Secretary is also to turn over any funds collected to the Treasurer, take care of 
necessary correspondence, and have charge of all corporation records. The Secretary shall also act as Secretary 
of the Board of Trustees and shall perform all other duties called for in these Bylaws. The Secretary may serve 
as chairperson of the Membership Committee and shall be responsible for sending out membership cards. The 
Secretary will be exempt from payment of dues while discharging this office.  
 F. The Treasurer shall be the custodian of all the corporate funds, keep a complete and accurate record of 
all transactions, send out annual statements, collect dues, disburse funds as ordered by the Trustees and 
membership, as required. The Treasurer shall be exempt from payment of dues while discharging the duties of 
this office.  
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5. Duties of the Trustee:  
 
 A. The affairs of this corporation shall be managed by a Board of Trustees as herein before provided. In 
addition to the powers and authorities of these Bylaws and the Agreement of the Association expressly 
conferred upon it, the Board of Trustees may exercise such powers of the Corporation, and do all such lawful 
acts and things that are not by statute or by these Bylaws directed or required to be exercised or done by the 
Officers or members.  
 
 B. The Board of Trustees shall fill any vacancy of any office occurring for any reason, such appointment 
to run for the remainder of the current year.  
 
 C. The Trustees shall approve all bills incurred by the Club before payment by the Treasurer, with the 
exception of the Bar and Fleet Captain accounts. No expenditure over $500.00 shall be made without 
submission to the members for approval.  
 
 D. The Board shall approve or disapprove of proposed candidates for membership, as outlined in Article 
III, Section 2, after receiving the recommendation of the Membership Committee.  
 
 E. The Board shall approve and adjudicate any grievance relative to the Club or its members of which 
notice is received in writing. It will take disciplinary action against any member when necessary even to the 
extent of expulsion or suspension, as outlined in Article III, Section 7. It also has the power to reinstate, as 
provided in Section 3 of the same Article.  
 
At this months general meeting we will hear the nominations and hear any nominations from the floor for the 
next year’s board. 
 
I would like to welcome all the new members to the club and I believe we will continue to grow as more people 
are getting to know how much fun our club can be ! 
 
For those of you that want to see a great comedy show without the long drive to some top comedy club well 
Pete DeBoer has brought the show to us. September 15 is a night you won’t want to miss!! A top nationally 
know comedian right in our club. Get your tickets asap by contacting Pete DeBoer. 
 
I look forward to a full house at our next General meeting September 20th where we will be electing our next 
officers. Hope to see you all there! 
 
V/R 
Todd Lachelt, Commodore 
 (360) 621-7601 
toddlachelt@yahoo.com 
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Rear Commodore’s Report  
 

 
Reflections from the Rear Commodore 
 
Last Sunday morning the Admiral and I were enjoying a 
cup of Joe on the back of the No Remorse.  The sun was 
out and we could hear the cruise ships announcements 
coming across the docks of Elliott Bay Marina. I looked 
over at the Admiral and found her wrapped in a large 
blanket to fend off the cool brisk morning.  Yes my 
friends, it seems that our short Northwest summer is 
coming to an end.  So get out there and soak up the 
remaining summer sun!  And break out some warm 
blankets if necessary.   
 
News from the Spirit Locker: 
 
I would like to remind all members that the Yacht Club is 
a volunteer organization and we all need to volunteer. The 
simplest way is to bartend on Friday night or at the 
General meeting.   

 
On-line bartending license course:   http://

www.washingtonclass12permit.com/ 
 
I would like to thank all who bartended in August.  Let’s 
give a toast to: Alan, Shannon, Shelly, Cheryl & Kathy, 
and Tom & Betty. 
 
Drink recipe of the Month:  Montlake Cut Sunrise 
 
Pete recommends this drink to enjoy on your boat deck as 
you savor the waning days of summer. 
 

Fill a glass with ice. 
Add 1 shot (or more) vodka. 
Add orange juice.  
Add splash of cranberry juice. 
Enjoy! 
 
 

Never approach a dock faster than you are willing to hit it. 

Alan Kester 
Rear Commodore 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Vice Commodore’s Report 
 
Greetings from The Vice … 
 
 
Well after attending The Kingston Concert 
last Saturday I realized it was the last one 
for the summer. Summer was slow to come 
and quick to go. 
 
The fishing derby was a huge success this 
year with the top 3 fish caught as follows. 
641 lb . Black Marlin caught by Dave Lucas  
328 lb . Blue Fin Tuna caught by Greg 
Wright  
78 lb. Albacore Tuna caught by David 
Kutz  
Fun was had by all at the awards Luau with 
roast pig and plenty of hula dancing on 
North Beach. Thanks to all who helped out 
on this one. 
 
The annual Whidbey Island Sailing Regatta 
was one by our all women team with Kathy 
Showman as "The Skipper" aboard her 12 
meter sailing vessel. GOOD JOB KATHY 
AND CREW!! 
 
The Yacht Club broke ground on our new 
clubhouse 2 weeks ago. We will have a full 
time restaurant and bar with 50 new slips 
out in front of our new building. The 
revenue from all of this should allow us to 
buy our own airliner to visit our Arizona 
friends in the winter. 
  
Just wanted to see who is listening HA! HA! 
 
Don Sparkman  
Vice Commodore (and Mr. Buck!)  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Well, we had some gorgeous weather in 
August but the club had more than a few 
clouds hanging over it this past month!  Chris 
Heide’s Mom is recovering from surgery. 
Todd’s Mom and member, Jann, is recovering 
from a fall and ICU. She is in therapy. Shari 
Richardson had knee issues. Glenn Swan and 
Norm West continue their cancer battles. 
Cynthia Hilland had previous leg injuries then a 
new fall that has impaired her with knee 
issues. Daryl and Peggy’s precious daughter 
passed away due to an accident. Sallie 
Brown’s wonderful Stepmom passed away. 
And Deni Lee celebrated her retirement with 
back surgery, which will incapacitate her for 
quite some time. And if that isn’t enough, I 
passed out on the stairs at home and bashed 
my head and neck.  It’s been one rough month!  
So…..I’m believing September is going to 
“ROCK”…..in a good way!  It’s been a wicked 
time for many members and their families.  
Please keep these members and their families 
in your thoughts and prayers. Remember, hugs 
are a GOOD THING!   
 
If you know of anyone who needs cheering up 
from an illness or a death in the family, contact 
me.  You can email me at:  
kingstoncoveyachtclub@yahoo.com or call 
home at (360) 297-5445 and leave a message. 
  
“Calypso” Carol Wetmore 
“Wrinkles Only Go Where the Smiles Have Been.” 
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Sunshine and Clouds   
By Carol Wetmore 
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Secretary’s Report for September 
 
Recommended slate for KCYC  
Officers 2012 – 2013  
 
Commodore  – Pete DeBoer 
Vice Commodore – Alan Kester 
Rear Commodore – Art Hammond 
Fleet Captain – Sallie Brown 
Secretary – Cynthia Hammond 
Treasurer – Butch Brown 
1 year Trustee – PC Bob Lee  
2 year Trustee – Carol Wetmore 
Nominations from the floor will also 
be accepted. PC Bob Lee replacing 
Deni. 
 
Cheryl Callais, Secretary  

 
Treasurers Report for September 
 
August has been a slower month at KCYC. A lot of 
members have been away on cruises and we welcome 
them back. We have been having good turnouts for the 
Friday night socials. Come out and see old friends and 
meet new members. 
 
We have not had any major events this month, but we 
are looking forward to the Labor Day (Weekend) 
cruise to Bremerton Aug 31 to Sept 3. This is 
Bremerton’s Blackberry Festival, so there is a lot to 
do. Anyone not cruising is invited to come on down 
and say hello to the boaters dockside. 
 
Also, a reminder to those who use tax-paid fuel in their 
boats, the State of Washington will refund the fuel tax 
for gas used in boats. The link to get the refund permit 
is: http://www.dol.wa.gov/vehicleregistration/
ftrefunds.html 
 
You must have used 54 gal or more in the 13 months 
prior to applying to qualify.  If you use as much fuel as 
we do, this really helps.  
 
Sept 21, the Kingston Wine Walk will be using the 
club. 
  
If you have contact information changes, please let us 
know ASAP. Thank you! 
 
Butch Brown, KCYC Treasurer 
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Labor Day Weekend Cruise - Bremerton 
 
 
 

September 15th - Comedy Night - see Pete Deboer for 
tickets as they sell out fast. (See Poster Attached.)  

 
 
 

September 21st - Kingston Wine Walk (Club Closed) 
 
 
 

October 18th - Installation of New Officers/Meeting  
 
 
 

October 20th - Commodore’s Ball 
 
 
 

October 27th - Halloween Party!! (Volunteers needed for 
decorations and cleanup.) 

 





 
 
 
                  
 

  
 
 

 

 

 

  
Ahoy on the Water! 
  
August found some of our fleet informally dockside along the Causeway in 
Victoria. The Splash Concert was outstanding! Some fog getting there but the 
water and summer temp were a bonus. We were fortuna te once again to get at 
least 2 of us Med-tied with transoms facing the Sym phony on the barge and the 
Fireworks show. With family and friends, I think th ere were 14 of us totally. 
Some 44000 people attended and wondered how those K CYC boaters got such 
a great spot! We changed dock space 3 times in 4 da ys to wangle our way in. 
Jolly Mon "Pete" even found himself in the inner ha rbor Ferry Ballet show as he 
slid in next to us on Concert day just before the c oncert barge rafted off the 
Aquarium. Tom and Linda Pickens on the Linda Lou ar rived Tuesday prior to BC 
Day to ensure moorage and sample the cuisine everyw here. Friends also joined 
them for the BC Holiday weekend. Past member, Don K nipe and Nancy on Reef 
Raider arrived Saturday. It was tight. Reef Raider rafted in front of the Empress 
too. Four other Yacht Clubs surrounded us. Nanimo b rought 31 boats! This is a 
setting I wish everyone can experience sometime. 
 
Labor Day finds us on "D" Dock in Bremerton at the Black Berry Festival. Fleet 
Captain’s bar will be open all three nights. Saturd ay Night will be a "Fiesta" 
night theme. Bring a dish to share. All members are  invited to join us. 
Sombreros will be provided. 
  
September's Fall Cruise is still on for Oktoberfest  in Everett. September 28-30th, 
we have the Party Dock in the North Marina adjacent  the Scuttlebutt Brewery. I 
still have a few complimentary moorage coupons left . Most of you received one 
at Bell Street in June. Be sure it's on-board and u se it. We will finalize the 
reservation list on our Labor Day cruise.  
 
See ya Dockside on "Tiarafied"  
Fleet Captain Greg Sarvis 
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FUN ON GLOOMY DAYS by Tom Davies 
 
 
 
Tired of receiving unwanted solicitations for credit cards, mortgage refinancing, 
cellular systems, etc….try this for fun. Put some of the material from one request 
into the postage paid envelope of another and send it off. Add some confetti and 
make sure your name and address are not included. This is especially fun if you’ve 
been on a trip and there are a couple of weeks stacked up. Nothing vicious--just 
fun.  
 
And, while on the subject of mail terrorist, Khay Rahnajet didn’t pay enough 
postage on a letter bomb and it came back with “return to sender” stamped on it. 
Forgetting it was a bomb, he opened it and was blown to bits, Not fun. And we 
hear Buckwheat of Our Gang fame became a muslim and changed his name to 
Kareem Ah Wheet. 
 
Computers definitely need to be upgraded. Understand H.P. is considering 
changing the command “press any key” to “press return key” due to the flood of 
calls asking where ‘any key” is. Just remember to turn on the computer requires 
pushing the power button, don’t try using the mouse as a foot pedal. Operating 
under “windows” will still work if the computer is by the door and CD-ROM drive is 
not a cupholder. And is it okay to play the AM radio afternoon. 
  
If a firefighter fights fire and crime fighters fight crime, what does a freedom fighter 
fight. You know that indestructable black box that is used in airplanes? Why don’t 
they make the whole airplane out of that stuff. Why do you need a driver’s license 
to buy liquor when you can’t drink and drive and why do they sell cigarettes at a 
gas station where smoking is prohibited?? 
 
Remember if you’re riding ahead of the herd, take a  look back every now and 
then to make sure it’s still there---and always dri nk upstream from the herd.  
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

     Tom Davies 

 
September member in the SPOTLIGHT is Tom Davies!   
 
All I have to say is, “The Candy Man Can!”  I could write a book on Tom Davies 
but I really will try to keep this short!  Tom Davies does it all!  He and his too 
cute wife Bette bartend quite often when they bring the sun back from Arizona. 
He has also been in charge of the July 4th Breakfasts for how 
longgggggggg??????  And Tom always brings us a good laugh when he writes 
his monthly column in the Bosun’s Pipe!  The only down side to Tom is he’s not 
around all year long!  His presence sure is missed when he and Bette head 
back to Arizona. I’m thinking…..I may have to go back with them this year!  Just 
Kidding!  LOL!  But seriously, you couldn’t find a more dedicated member than 
Tom. He is always there when you need him. The yacht club wouldn’t be the 
same without his personality and sexy smile!  He’s the Man!  So here’s to you 
Tom Baby!  Thanks so very much for all you do for all of us at Kingston Cove 
Yacht Club!  And we know no matter what……, “The Candy Man Can!” 
 
 
 
 


